
32nd National Convention
St. Louis, MO

 March 14 - March 18, 2018



THANK YOU to the Merchant Marine and Navy Armed 
Guard veterans of World War II, and to the U.S. Merchant 
Mariners of all eras.

PHOTO BY JIM HAFFT: DRY DOCK AT MARE ISLAND, (OCT - NOV 2017).

VISIT US AT PIER 45, SAN FRANCISCO, OR ONLINE AT SSJEREMIAHOBRIEN.ORG



SEA SCHOOL – GREAT LAKES 
We are proud to recognize the accomplishments of                     

American Merchant Marine Veterans
Sea School - Great Lakes offers a wide range of year-round         
U.S. Coast Guard Approved courses:

 Able Seaman – AB
 Apprentice Mate Steersman Program
 Electronic Chart Display & Information System – ECDIS
 OUPV & 100 ton Master
 Radar Observer
 STCW Basic Safety Training and More!

7 Locations throughout USA

Full Mission Bridge 
Ship Simulator

 

Radar Lab Rooms 

High-Tech 
Classrooms 

Heated Swimming 
Pools 

 

And More! 

SEA SCHOOL 
1 Maritime Plaza

Toledo, OH 
43604

1-800-237-8663

www.seaschool.com

Now 
Seeking 

Instructors



AMMV 32nd National Convention	
  
	
  

St.  Louis,  MO  –  March  14th  –  March  18th,  2018   	
  	
  
DoubleTree  Hotel  St.  Louis  at  Westport       

 
 
Wednesday, March 14 
 
 13:00 – 17:30  Convention Registration (Boardroom A & B) 

Hospitality Room open! (Boardroom A & B) 
 18:30 – 20:30  Board of Directors Meeting (Plaza 45) 
 
 
Thursday, March 15 
 

08:30 – 11:30 Opening ceremonies; President’s Report (Plaza 45) 
11:30 – 13:30 LADIES’ LUNCHEON (Plaza 6); Hospitality Suite open! (Boardroom A & B) 
13:30 – 16:30 RVP Election/Resolutions/By-Laws; miscellaneous organizational business 

(Plaza 45)  
16:30 – 17:30 Hospitality Suite open! (Boardroom A & B) 
17:30 -  ??? RECEPTION BANQUET (Plaza 3) Guest Speaker: Mr. Paul Doell, National 

President - American Maritime Officers (AMO); Entertainment: Sally & Roy 
(Sindy’s Retirement Party)  

 
 

Friday, March 16 
 
 08:00 – 10:15  General Session: OPEN MIC (Plaza 45) 

10:30 – 16:30 “Take Me to St. Louis” Bus Tour; stops at: Lumiere Casino, Anheuser-Busch 
Brewery, Chesterfield Veteran’s Honor Park 

10:30 -  ??? Hospitality Room open! (Boardroom A & B) 
 
 

Saturday, March 17 
 

08:30 – 09:30 Mr. Dave Yoho, WWII MM Vet & motivational speaker (Plaza 45) 
09:45 – 10:30 Mr. David Alberg – NOAA Sanctuary Superintendent (Plaza 45) 
10:45 – 11:30 (Program TBA) (Plaza 45) 
11:30 – 13:00  Lunch break; Hospitality Room open! (Boardroom A & B) 
13:00 – 13:45 RADM Jerry Achenbach, Superintendent - Great Lakes Maritime Academy 
14:00 – 16:30 (Speakers/presenters/programs TBA) (Plaza 45) 
16:30 – 17:30 Hospitality Room open! (Boardroom A & B) 
17:30 -  ??? FAREWELL BANQUET (Plaza 3) Guest Speaker: Mr. James E. Caponiti,  

President – American Maritime Congress; 50/50 drawing; AMMV Awards 
Ceremony; Entertainment: Sally & Roy (Theme: St. Patrick’s Day)  

  
 
Sunday, March 18  HOMEWARD BOUND 
    Safe travels & see you next year! 
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For Meeting Us in St. LouisTh anks

	
	  I am pleased to welcome you to the 32nd National Convention of the American Merchant Marine Veterans at the 
DoubleTree Hotel at Westport. We have an exciting line-up of activities, speakers, and entertainment. 
	 Dave Yoho is graciously returning with a new presentation titled, “Stand 
Up, Speak Out, Be Proud!” Other scheduled speakers, presenters, and exhibitors 
represent many aspects of our U.S. Merchant Marine past and present.
	 I look forward to your participation in the business meetings as we work 
together to face the many organizational challenges that lie ahead. All AMMV 
members are invited to sit in on the Board of Directors meeting on March 14th.
	 If you are a World War II Merchant Marine Veteran or U.S. Navy Armed 
Guard Veteran, I hope you have a wonderful experience reuniting with your 
“shipmates”. Our other attendees – family members, friends, supporters, and 
younger mariners – are honored to be here with you. Together, we will celebrate 
the legacy of the United States Merchant Marine.
	 Thank you all for being a part of this 32nd AMMV convention!

Sincerely,

Capt. Christopher Edyvean
AMMV National President

Welcome to the 32nd National Convention of the American 
Merchant Marine Veterans







Region 1
Gulfstream
Mercedes Frassetti
10525 NW 71st Street
Tamarac, FL 33321-2237
(954) 720-1613
merru105@hotmail.com

Ocala
Morris Harvey
PO Box 418
Oxford, FL 34484--0418
(352) 564 0267
morris27@centurylink.net

Sarasota-Manatee
Richard Arcand
5674 Bay Pine Lakes Blvd.
St. Petersburg, FL 33708-4513
(727) 392 5648
rearcand12@gmail.com

Southwest Florida
Dru Dimattia
2703 SW 28th Place
Cape Coral, FL 33914-3847
(239) 945-2619
ddimattia@Comcast.net

Members at Large 
Contact RVP Richard Arcand
5674 Bay Pine Lakes Blvd.
St. Petersburg, FL 33708-4513 
(727) 392 5648
rearcand12@gmail.com

Region 2
John T. Schmidt
Clarence Newcomer
601 Mitchell Dr. #1008
Myrtle Beach, SC 29577
tiger2one@windstream.net

Members at Large 
Contact RVP George Bruno
2131 HWY 130 W.
Shelbeyville, TN 37160 
(510) 543 0966
gibruno@pacbell.net

Region 3
Dennis A. Roland
Dennis Ng
PO Box 351
Midland Park, NJ 07432-0351
(201) 265-1796
dennissally@msn.com

Delaware Valley
Bill Lamac
PO Box 57
Matamoras, PA 18336-0057
(570) 491-5528

High Seas Mariner
Lawrence Silver
54 Shadeland Avenue
Drexel Hill, PA 19026-1021
(610) 284-0563
silverammvkvlj33@comcast.net

Mariners of PA
Walter Luikart
1007 Kings Chapel Road
New Castle, PA 16105-4719
(724) 654-4271
walalui@aol.com

Three Rivers
Howard Pfeifer
PO Box 1095
McMurray, PA 15317-1095
(724) 935-6465
howdypfeifer@yahoo.com

Members at Large
Contact RVP Howard Pfeifer
PO Box 1095
McMurray, PA 15317-1095
(724) 935-6465
howdypfeifer@yahoo.com 

Region 4
Edwin J. O’Hara
41 Thornwood Drive
Poughkeepsie, NY 12603-4630

North Atlantic
Cindy Marciana-Ger
491 N. Clinton Ave.
Lindenhurst, NY 11757-3406
(631) 983-7473

Oswego Valley
Keith Baker
2948 State Route 3
Fulton, NY 13069-4881
(315) 592-5608

Peconic Bay
Paul Van Arts Dalen
PO Box 647
Southhampton, NY 11969-0647
(631) 283-3722
vivadpaul@yahoo.com

Members at Large
Contact RVP Michael Fiorenza
234 N. Beech St. 
Massapequa, NY 11756
(516) 784-9516 
michaelfio.gr@sunymaritime.edu

Region 5
Mid West
Matthew Clifford 
5905 S. Naragansett Avenue
Chicago, IL 60638-3408
(773) 297 3705
cliffordmatthewd@yahoo.com

Ohio Valley
Bill Hinds
7337 Lawyer Road
Cincinnati, OH 45244-3291
(513) 232 7540
speedhinds46@yahoo.com

Members at Large
Interim RVP Bill Hinds
7337 Lawyer Road
Cincinnati, OH 45244-3291
(513) 232 7540
speedhinds46@yahoo.com

Region 6
SS Samuel Parker 
Jack Grothe
PO Box 20107
Saint Louis, MO 63123-0307
(314) 631-7492
jackgrothe@att.net

Roadrunner
Lou Fetters
1016 Saratoga Drive, NE
Rio Rancho, NM 87144-3278
(505) 994 4845
lfetters1@msn.com

Lone Star
Charles Mills
PO Box 841608
Pearland, TX 77584-2031
(832) 499 8467
mcamco@aol.com

Members at Large
Contact RVP Bob Ross (MAL)
111 Stroud St.
El Dorado, AK 71730-5353
(870) 813-4738
csknight@suddenlink.net

Region 7
Alaska Greatlands
Rosemary Gallear
P. O. Box 879527
Wasilla, AK 99687-9527
(907) 227-6876

Beehive Mariners
“Jerry” Nelson
2 Northidge Lane
Sandy, UT 84092-490
(801) 572-5686
jerrydixienelson@gmail.com

Big Sky Mariners
George Salovich
PO Box 1746
Polson, MT 59860-1746
(406) 676 0530
vgeosal@gmail.com

High Rollers
Douglas Pushard
5709 Roseridge Ave 
Las Vegas, NV 89107-1514
(702) 456-7724
4edo2735@gmail.com

Oregon
Earl L. Giggers
57537 Morse Rd.
Warren, OR 97053-9323

Puget Sound 
Diane Losnegard 
825 S. 143rd Pl.
Burien, WA 98168-3627
(206) 243 9569
dlosnegard@msn.com

Members at large
Contact RVP Carole Gutierrez
3740 NE 135th Ave.
Portland, OR 97230-2712
(503) 252-8250
photos.mcg@gmail.com

Region 8
Central California
Rufus Hernandez
PO Box 1382
Fresno, CA 93716-1382
(559) 456-4801
russellbmm45@yahoo.com

Golden Gate
Frank Mendez
401 Van Ness Ave., #213-D
San Francisco, CA 94102
(415) 252-0760
mendezlaf@aol.com

Humboldt Bay
Bill T. O’Donnell
P. O. Box 771
Bayside, CA 95524-0771
(707) 763-8167
billjr@odonnell.ws

North Bay Mariners
Michael Hoge
344 Payran St. 
Petaluma, CA 94952-3208
(707) 763-8167
peterhoge@hotmail.com

Members at large
Contact RVP Larry Starn
13973 Gas Canyon Dr.
Nevada City, CA 95959-8802 (530) 
265-8340
lstarn139@comcast.net

AMMV Chapters



Judge Advocate:
	 Capt. Joseph Byrne; Member-at-Large

Chaplain:
	 Bob Ross, Member-at-Large

National Magazine Editor:
	 Sindy Raymond, North Bay Chapter

National Public Relations:
	 Sindy Raymond, North Bay Mariners Chapter
Nominating & Credentials: 
	 Richard “Ben” Benjamin, Member-at-Large

Standing Committees 
  Editorial:
	 Capt. Chris Edyvean, Midwest Chapter
	 Sindy Raymond, North Bay Mariners Chapter
	 Carole Gutierrez, Oregon Chapter

  Government Affairs:  
	 Morris Harvey (Co-Chair), Ocala Chapter
	 Michael Helbig (Co-Chair), Member-at-Large
	 Charles Mills, Lone Star Chapter
	 Melvin Tublin, Member-at-Large
	 “Beech” Dale, Mo Valley Mariners Chapter
	 Deborah Rogow, Member-at-Large
    Constitution & By-Laws:
	 Richard Arcand, Sarasota-Manatee Chapter

National President:  Capt. Chris Edyvean, Midwest Chapter;
P.O. Box 41; Hurley, Wl 54534-0041; (715) 862-2531; cjedyvean@hotmail.com

National Vice President:  Christian Yuhas, Golden Gate Chapter; 
P.O. Box 867; Isleton, CA 95641; (707) 398-5244; cgyuhas@gmail.com

National Secretary:  Shirley Cauble, Oregon Chapter;
2657 Greyfox Dr.; Sutherlin, OR 97479; (541) 459-7982; riverbank2@charter.net

National Treasurer:  John Pitts, Member-at-Large; 21118 Hawaiian Ave.; 
Lakewood, CA 90715; (562) 716-2899; ameucman@aol.com

National Officers

  Nominating & Credentials:
	 Richard “Ben” Benjamin,  Member at Large

  Special Projects &
  Veterans Outreach
	 Sheila M. Sova, Member at Large

  Membership:
	 Capt. Chris Edyvean, Midwest Chapter
	 Sindy Raymond, North Bay Mariners Chapter
	 Patti Scafidi, Member-at-Large
	 Lynn Kelly, Member-at-Large

  2018 National Convention:
	 Capt. Chris Edyvean, Chair, Midwest Chapter 
	 Sheila M. Sova, Vice Chair, Member at Large

  Internet & Social Media:  
	 Capt. Chris Edyvean, Midwest Chapter
	 Morris Harvey, Ocala Chapter

Regional Vice Presidents
Region One - FL, PR
 	 Richard Arcand, Sarasota-Manatee Chapter; 5674 Bay Pine Lakes Blvd.,
	 St. Petersburg, FL 33708-4513; (727) 392-5648 - rearcand12@gmail.com

Region Two - AL, DE, GA, KY, MD, MS, NC, SC, TN, VA, DC, WV
	 George Bruno, Vulcan Mariners Chapter; 2131 Highway 130 W.;
	 Shelbyville, TN 37160; (510) 543-0966; gibruno@pacbell.net

Region Three - PA, NJ
	 Howard Pfeifer; Three Rivers Chapter; 2592 Cole Rd.;
	 Wexford, PA 15090-7805; (724) 935-6465; howdypfeifer@yahoo.com

Region Four - CT, MA, ME, NH, NY, RI, VT
	 Michael Fiorenza; Member-at-large; 234 N. Beech St.; 
	 Massapequa, NY 11756; (516) 784-9516; michaelfio.gr@sunnymaritime.edu

Region Five - IA, IL, IN, MI, MN, NE, ND, OH, SD, WI
	 W.F. “Speed” Hinds, Ohio Valley Chapter; 7337 Lawyer Rd.
	 Cincinnati, OH 45244-3291; (513) 232-7540; speedhinds46@yahoo.com

Region Six - AR, AZ, KS, LA, MO, NM, OK, TX
	 Bob Ross, Member-at-Large; 111 Stroud St.; 
	 El Dorado, AK 71730-5353; (870) 863-4738; csknight@suddenlink.net

Region Seven - AK, CO, ID, MT, NV, OR, UT, WA, WY
	 Carole Gutierrez, Oregon Chapter; 3740 NE 135th Ave.; 
	 Portland, OR 97230-2712; (503) 252-8250; photos.mcg@gmail.com

Region Eight - aus, ca, hi
	 Larry Starn, Sacramento Valley Chapter; 13973 Gas Canyon Dr.; 
	 Nevada City, CA 95959-8802; (530) 265-8340; lstarn139@comcast.net

Appointed Officers and Standing Committees

American Merchant Marine Veterans Leadership

AMMV National Headquarters
Lynn Kelly - National Office Administrator

P.O. Box 2024
Darien, CT 06820-2024 
Phone: (475) 470-9200

Email: ammermarvets@gmail.com

NEW address



A. J. Wichita
September 3, 1927- December 26. 2017

AMMV President  2007 -2011



-A-
Spencer A. Ames
Robert J. Anderson
-B-
John E. Bayides
George Berthold
William T. Bible, Sr.
Benjamin H. Black
Finnis Bowman
Peter Brady
Charles W. Brewer
Jack E. Bright
Thomas J. Briskley, Jr.
Rudolf G. Britto
Stanley I. Brooks
Edward Brown
Edmund Burke
-C-
Isaac Calef
Philip  J. Carven
Nelson Cauble 
Alfred J. Chavez
Capt. Bertram F. Christensen
Leo Ciskiewicz
Sam O. Clements
Leroy E. Clemenz

Alvin B. Cochran
Jefford M. Cold
Naomi Collier
Joe Colon
Dr. Francis Coughlin, Jr.
Paul J. Coyle
-D-
Wallace R. Davis
Betty Jane Doble
Larry Duncan
-E-
Jack W. Elliott
Harlan Ellis
Thomas T. Ender
Harold L. Englet
Reed R. Erickson
-F
John W. Farley
Rex J. Farley
John Fechter
-G-
Albert Gedney
Capt. James R. Giblin
Capt. Harold Gilson
John W. Glover
Robert D. Goodwin

George Gundersen
-H-
George E. Hale
Capt. Thomas F. Hannegan
James T. Hayes
Francis V. Heckaman
Richard A. Hill
Arthur F. Hillary
John H. Holtzhauer
George Hoolahan
Dan Horodysky
Robert L. Hudson
Martin P. Huff
Bill E. Hughes
Walter Hughes
Richard M. Husty
-I-
Harry Ingebrigtsen
-J-
Edward J. Jacobsen
Charles R. Johnson
Jay L. Johnson
Lauren H. Jordon
-K-
Robert P. Karr 
Patrick R. Kelly
Frederick W. Kuttig
-L-
Clegg Langley
Burford LaTouche, Jr. 
Augustine L. Labaczewski
Clegg Landley
Fredrick Lapple
Alvin L. Lease
Robert T. Leary, Sr. 
Paul H. Lindwall
Donald R. Lippert
Alfred D. Lyons
-M-
Frank Majewski
Billy E. Malone
Wyllie R. McAlister
Richard L. McCreary
Robert McLaren
Bill Meagher
Albert A. Mendes
Jose Montenegro
William S. Morris
-N-
David J. Nashif, Sr.
Donald E. Nichols

Frank Nicholas
Lewis C. Nicodemus
-O-
Capt. Edward M. O’Donnell
-P-
Ronald L. Patterson
Thomas A. Perrow, Sr.
Harry J. Pienton
Anthony Pietsch
Marvin R. Pippin
William Porter
Lloyd W. Prescott
Roger H. Putnam
-R-
Ivan L. Rauch
Lorenzo “Larry” Rea
Gerald S. Rehm
J. Mason Reynolds
Edgar J. Rickel
Earl W. Ring
Fred Robins
Herman “Hank” J. Rosen
-S-
John T. Schneider
Walter B. Scott
Raymond H. Scruggs
Edward “Eddie” Sexton, Jr.
Robert T. Shanahan
Mirlan L. “Joe” Sharp
Brentwood S. Shunk
Hans G. Skalagard
Basil Skelos
James A. Smith
Verl B. Stevenson
Kenneth E. Stireman
John R. “Jack” Strangfeld
Timothy D. Sullivan
Mel Dale Swanson
Boyd L. Swisher
-V-
Aaron J. Varn
Cecelia Varn
-W-
Donald L. Wallace
Edward J. Weber
A. J. Wichita
Darrell Clyde Wilson
Albert M. Witherspoon
Herbert C. Wolfsen
-Y-
Clarence F. Young

In loving memory of
those who have crossed the final bar

(March 22, 2017 through January 31, 2018)
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In Loving Memory
Nelson Cauble

February 28, 1927 to June 9, 2017

Nelson of the founding members of American 
Merchant Marine Veterans and remained  an 
active member until he Crossed the Bar in 
June. He has held many offices with AMMV 
including National Vice President and 
National Secretary. He was the president of his 
local chapter, Southern Oregon, until it was 
disbanded and rolled into the Oregon Chapter.
Above Nelson and Shirley Cauble receiving 
the Harvey-Wichita Award at the 31st National 
Convention for their continued dedication and 
contribution to the organization. It is the highest 

award AMMV can give any member. 
His life partner and spouse of nearly 70 years, Shirley, has replaced Nelson 
as the National Secretary by special election of the Executive Board of 
Directors. Nelson’s new term in office was to start July 1, 2017. 



JOIN US - at
The American Merchant Marines

32nd Annual Convention

March 14th – 18th, 2018
DoubleTree Hotel St. Louis Westport (St. Louis MO)

A Tribute to Merchant Marines & The U.S. Navy Armed Guard

“When you speak with others – tell them about us.  
We gave up our today’s for their tomorrow’s”

   Epitaph of Kohima

DAVE YOHO

• Joined the U.S. Maritime Service (Sheepshead Bay) 1944  • Served on a T/2 Tanker in the S. Pacifi c
• Pictured on cover of 1944 Recruiting Magazine • Rose from F.W.T. to Junior Engineer
• Invited to the White House 3 times   • Written 2 best-selling books
• Made over 5,000 paid speeches – in every state in the U.S. & 22 foreign countries
• Appeared in over 100 training movies for major U.S. corporations
• Appeared on most TV talk shows including the Tonight and Today Shows

Keynote Speaker - - Dave Yoho

STAND UP!
Dave Yoho – at the World War II Memorial in  
Washington DC - 1,250,000 viewed this on Fox News. 
(Search online: “YouTube Dave Yoho Keynote Speech”)

SPEAK OUT!
A pause at the World War II Monument 

commemorating – the Murmansk Run

BE PROUD!
There were 250,000 of us recruited.  We served in every 
battle zone in 5 continents. (Less than 2,000 remain)
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Convention Guest Speakers

James E. Caponiti
President
American Maritime Congress 

	 	 Caponiti joined the American Maritime Congress (AMC) in 2011 as its 
executive director and was appointed President in 2014. 

	 AMC is a research and educational organization dedicated to informing 
the public, media and government officials on issues affecting the U.S.-flag 
merchant marine and maritime industry.

	 	 Caponiti spent 37 years with the Maritime Administration (MARAD) 
holding a variety of key management and executive positions. May 
2008, he was appointment Assistant Administrator and assisted the 
Maritime Administrator and Deputy Maritime Administrator in the daily 
management all MARAD programs.

	 	 He served as Acting Deputy Maritime Administrator during the 2009 
Presidential transition. Other roles in his MARAD career have included 
MARAD Associate Administrator for National Security where, he 
was responsible for maintaining a U.S. merchant fleet to meet national 
security requirements. He was also responsible for management of a 
reserve fleet of Government-owned vessels to support Department of 

Defense sealift operations. 
	 In 1993, he was detailed to the Merchant Marine Subcommittee in the U.S. House of Representatives, where he 
worked closely with Chairman William Lipinski in developing legislation to revitalize the U.S. Merchant Marine. 
resulting with passage of the Maritime Security Program.
	 Caponiti has received both the Presidential Meritorious Rank and the Presidential Distinguished Rank Awards in 
2000 and 2005 respectively. These awards are the highest Civil Service awards for Senior Executives.  

David William Alberg
Sanctuary Superintendent, Monitor National Marine Sanctuary
National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration
United States Department of Commerce
	 	 David Alberg serves as Sanctuary Superintendent for the Monitor 
National Marine Sanctuary, the first national marine sanctuary established in 
the United States. It is administered by the National Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration (NOAA) under the Office of National Marine Sanctuaries. The 
Sanctuary is located off the coast of North Carolina and protects the Civil War 
ironclad U.S.S. Monitor.
	 Alberg provides oversight for the Sanctuary, the long-term preservation 
of the wreck site and the artifacts that have been recovered from the ship. He 
is heavily involved in policy development, education and public outreach to 
heighten public awareness of our submerged cultural legacy.
	 He has an extensive background in cultural resource management, 
museum work and exhibit development. Alberg began his career in 1992 as 
the first curator for the Virginia Air and Space Center in Hampton, VA, and 

went on to serve as the Director of Exhibits and Collections for the U.S. Space & Rocket Center in Huntsville, AL. 
Between 2001-2005, he served as the Deputy Director for Nauticus, The National Maritime Center in Norfolk, VA.
 	 Preserving our nation’s history has always been a passion of his. Mr. Alberg holds a bachelor’s degree in Natural 
History museum studies from George Mason University and a master’s degree in museum education from the College 
of William and Mary. Alberg served 21 years in the United States Navy Reserve.  

David William Alberg

Guest Speaker 

James E.Caponiti
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Paul Doell
National President
American Maritime Officers

	 	 Paul Doell is American Maritime Officers’ (AMO) National President, an 
affiliate of the Seafarers International Union (SIU) of North America.

	 	 Now in his 46th year with AMO, Doell has served as the union’s 
Legislative Director in Washington DC, working with leaders in both parties and 
Congressional chambers to promote the privately owned and operated U.S.-flag 
merchant fleet and to sustain jobs for American merchant mariners in domestic 
and international trades. He was active in defending the Jones Act, Maritime 
Security Program, PL-480 “Food for Peace” program and the U.S.-flag cargo 
preference laws.

	 	 From 1980 to 2007, Doell served as the union’s communications director, 
working with AMO Presidents and responsible for print and online publications, 
all correspondence to AMO members, industry interests, other unions and 
Congressional offices.

	 	 He spent his early careeer working in the AMO Great Lakes homeport of 
Toledo, OH. On the lakes, Doell served as the union’s liaison to media, assisted 
with organizing drives, worked in local political campaigns and walked picket lines 

in support of striking maritime unions. He lives in Hollywood, FL with Barbara, his wife of 40 years.
	 Doell has a lifelong link to AMO. His father, Ray Doell, was a founding member of the Brotherhood of Marine 
Engineers(BME) before it evolved into AMO. Ray Doell served as the BME’s New York Port Agent, contract negotiator, 
Director of Membership Benefits and the first Secretary-Treasurer before returning to sea in 1960. 
	 With strong roots in the SIU of North America and the AFL-CIO Maritime Trades Depart., AMO is the nation’s largest 
union of licensed seagoing professionals.  

Guest Speaker 

Paul Doell

Gerard Achenbach, Ed.D
Rear Admiral, U.S. Maritime Service and Superintendent
Great Lakes Maritime Academy
	 Gerard “Jerry” Achenbach is a 1986 graduate of the State University 
of New York (SUNY) Maritime College. He began his maritime career as a 
licensed officer in the U.S. Merchant Marine. In 1989, he entered the Coast 
Guard’s Officer Candidate’s School and upon graduation was assigned to the 
Coast Guard Cutter Yocona, homeported in Kodiak, AK where he served as a 
Deck Watch Officer.
	 Upon completion of that tour he was assigned to the Coast Guard’s 
Marine Inspection training program in New Orleans, LA where he earned 
several marine investigation qualifications including the mobile offshore 
drilling unit and machinery inspection qualifications. The next tour 
was overseas in support of Operation Able Vigil and Desert Storm. Other 
assignments included Chief of Merchant Vessel Inspection and Regional Exam 
Center Chief in Juneau, AK; Program Manager at Coast Guard Headquarters; 
Supervisor of the Container Inspection Training and Assistance Team; Chief 
of Inspection at Sector San Francisco; and Prevention Chief and Deputy Sector
Commander at Coast Guard Sector Corpus Christi, TX.

	 In 2010, after more than 21 years service, Commander Achenbach retired in order to become Superintendent of 
the Great Lakes Maritime Academy, a division of Northwestern Michigan College.
	 In addition to his degree from SUNY Maritime, Rear Admiral Achenbach has earned a Doctorate in Education 
from Texas Tech University and an MBA from the University of Alaska (Southeast). Additionally, he holds a U.S. Coast 
Guard Merchant Marine Officer’s License endorsed for service as Chief Mate (unlimited), Master (1600 tons).  

Gerard Achenbach



A Special Thank You 
 

A special thanks to all of the individuals, chapters, and outside organizations who 
purchased space in this book. Your support is greatly appreciated! 

 

Speakers 
 

DAVE YOHO, Dave Yoho Associates 
10803 West Main Street, Fairfax, VA 22030 

 

PAUL DOELL, National President – American Maritime Officers 
601 South Federal Highway, Dania Beach, FL 33004 

 

JAMES E. CAPONITI, President – American Maritime Congress 
Hall of the States, 444 North Capitol Street, NW Suite 800, Washington, DC 20001 

 

RADM JERRY ACHENBACH, Superintendent – Great Lakes Maritime Academy 
1701 East Front Street, Traverse City, MI 49686 

 

DAVID ALBERG, Sanctuary Superintendent - National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration 
100 Museum Drive, Newport News, VA 23606 

 

Extra Special Thanks to: 
 

Dave Yoho 
 

Shirley Cauble (AMMV National Secretary) 
 

AMMV’s Midwest Chapter; SS Samuel Parker Chapter; Ohio Valley Chapter 
 

**************************************************************************** 
 

2018 Convention Committee 
 

Committee Chairman   Capt. Christopher Edyvean, Midwest Chapter 
Convention Vice Chair   Sheila Sova, Member-At-Large 
Finance & Registration   Sindy Raymond, North Bay Mariners Chapter  
Memory Book Design & Production  Carole Gutierrez, Oregon Chapter  
Memory Book Sales    Patti Scafidi, Member-At-Large 
Master of Ceremonies   John Pitts, Member-At-Large 
Committee Member    Laura Johnson Riddle, Member-At-Large 
Nominating & Credentials Officer  Richard “Ben” Benjamin, Member-At-Large 
Chaplain     Bob Ross, Member-At-Large 
 

Supporting Members 
 

Kimberly Degrave, Jack Grothe, William “Speed” Hinds, Karyn Holm, Dennis & Lynn Kelly, Kathy Sova, 
Juanita Sova, Robin Sova, Bob Weagant 
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	 HAVE A GREAT CONVENTION
FROM  SARASOTA  MANATEE  CHAPTER
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Roy Mahan
William Steinbaugh
Marla Steinbaugh

Sue Huron
Hap Bledsoe
Catherine Wallace

		
	

Members:
Billie D’Entremont
George Hanson
Joahn Hanson

Mitzie Tracey
Dominic Mileto

Patrick Rafferty
Edward Vogt
Ada Neal

President 
Douglass Pushard

Vice President  
William Galvez

Secretary
Cynthia Bledsoe

Treasurer
Maria Mahan
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Congratulations on the  32nd National Convention

John T. Schmidt 
Palmetto Mariners

South Carolina
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In Memory of 
John T. “Jack”Schmidt

Founder and Past President
John T. Schmidt 
South Carolina 

Palmetto 
Mariners Chapter

The Schmidt Family 
thanks all those at the AMMV 

on a successful Annual Convention



A Sailor’s Grave
By Glen V. Ruff

Poppies grow in Flander’s Field
Over the heads of the brave.
But Poppies don’t cover a sailor’s grave
Flowers won’t grow on a wave.
On land there is usually a marker
A cross, a stone, or a tree.
How do you mark the resting place
   of the ones who are buried at sea?
They are no less the fallen 
Than the others interred on the land.
Though their graves are unadorned
The seamen will understand.
They chose to sail the oceans
They knew where the danger lies
And if tragedy ever happens
The sea claims the sailor who dies.

Photo by Bill Van Dorp

SS El Faro was a United States-flagged cargo ship crewed 
by U.S. merchant mariners. She departed Jacksonville, 
FL, September 29, 2015, bound for Puerto Rico. She 
was lost at sea with all hands on October 1, after losing 
propulsion near the eyewall of Hurricane Joaquin.
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Congratulations to the 
American Merchant Marine Veterans

32nd Annual Convention • March 14-18th • St. Louis, MO

This image of Merchant 
Marine Kenneth Blue 

was recently found. 
It was taken aboard the 
SS MOJAVE Summer of 
1941. It will be included 
in the future re-prints of 

the book:
CIVILIAN AT RISK

Ken Blue Summer of 1941

Civilian at Risk is online!

www.civilianatrisk.com
Get a copy today
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Spend the day in 1944 aboard the 
World War II Liberty Ship JOHN W. BROWN  

 

The S.S. JOHN W. BROWN is one of the last operating survivors from the great fleet of over 2,700 
war-built Liberty Ships and the last Operational Troopship of World War II. The JOHN W. BROWN 
is fully restored and maintained as close as possible to her World War II configuration.  Visitors 
must be able to walk up steps to board the ship. 
 

2018 Living History Cruises on the Chesapeake Bay 
June 9 & September 1 

 

Cruise to Cambridge, Maryland 
August 4 

 

This exciting 6 hour day cruise includes music of the 40’s, period entertainment and flybys 
(conditions permitting) of vintage wartime aircraft with the Armed Guard manning the guns. Tour 
museum spaces, crew quarters, bridge and much more. View the magnificent 140-ton triple-
expansion steam engine as it powers the ship through the water. Lunch, beverages and snacks 
included. 

Online ordering & more information at  www.ssjohnwbrown.org 
For questions email us at john.w.brown@usa.net or call 410-558-0164 

Last day to order tickets is 14 days before the cruise. 
Conditions and penalties apply to cancellations. 

♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦♦ 

Keep Her Sailing! 
How can you help keep her sailing? 

 

Become a Member …Volunteer, if you can…Become a Ship’s Sponsor 
Make a donation... Buy something from the Ship’s Store… Every little bit helps. 

     More information on our website – www.ssjohnwbrown.org 
 Click the KEEP HER SAILING tab on the top of the page  

 

Project Liberty Ship, PO BOX 25846, Baltimore, Maryland 21224-0546  
phone: 410-558-0646      email: john.w.brown@usa.net 

 

Project Liberty Ship is a Baltimore based, all volunteer, nonprofit organization. 
  

 





The

Seafarers International Union
Atlantic, Gulf, Lakes and Inland Waters, AFL-CIO

Respectfully Salutes the

American Merchant 
Marine Veterans

Best Wishes on Your National Convention

Thank You for Your Service to Our Country
MICHAEL SACCO 

President

AUGUSTIN TELLEZ 
Executive Vice President

DAVID HEINDEL 
Secretary-Treasurer

GEORGE TRICKER 
Vice President Contracts

TOM ORZECHOWSKI 
Vice President Lakes & Inland Waters

HEADQUARTERS: 5201 Auth Way, Camp Springs, Maryland  20746 
(301) 899-0675 n www.seafarers.org
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OFFICERS 
 
President 
 * Edward R. Morgan 
 
Chairman, Executive Committee 
 * F. Anthony Naccarato 
 
Vice Presidents 
 H. Marshall Ainley 
 Stephen Cotton 
 CAPT Remo Di Fiore 
 Paul Doell  
 James Given  
 John Halas 
 CAPT Don Marcus 
 Yasumi Morita 
 Dr. Conrado F. Oca  
 Michael Sacco  
 Yury Sukhorukov  
 Richard L. Trumka 
 
Secretary 
 *Donald E. Kadlac 
 
Treasurer 
 * Philip W.J. Fisher 
 
General Counsel 
 * John L. DeGurse, Jr. 
 
Executive Director 
 *Roger T. Korner 
 
 
*Executive Committee 
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  S.O.S	
  CALLING	
  ALL	
  AMMV’s	
  
	
  	
   	
   	
  
	
   United	
  Seamen’s	
  Service	
  (USS)	
  needs	
  your	
  support	
  to	
  make	
  Capital	
  
improvements	
  on	
  its	
  facilities	
  and	
  to	
  maintain	
  our	
  programs	
  that	
  serve	
  the	
  various	
  
needs	
  of	
  American	
  and	
  international	
  seafarers.	
  
	
  
	
   Whether	
  you	
  are	
  an	
  “Old	
  Timer”	
  or	
  just	
  started	
  sailing,	
  more	
  than	
  likely	
  you	
  
have	
  visited	
  or	
  will	
  visit	
  a	
  USS	
  Center	
  during	
  your	
  sailing	
  career.	
  	
  Many	
  of	
  us	
  have	
  fond	
  
memories	
  of	
  particular	
  Centers	
  and	
  their	
  friendly	
  staff	
  who	
  for	
  almost	
  75	
  years,	
  have	
  
helped	
  make	
  your	
  stay	
  in	
  port	
  pleasant	
  and	
  enjoyable.	
  	
  	
  Whether	
  a	
  casual	
  conversation	
  
with	
  someone	
  new,	
  bantering	
  with	
  seafaring	
  friends	
  and	
  shipmates	
  or	
  simply	
  getting	
  
information	
  on	
  local	
  shops	
  and	
  /or	
  points	
  of	
  interest,	
  seafarers	
  have	
  benefited	
  from	
  
USS	
  services	
  since	
  1942.	
  	
  Our	
  industry	
  has	
  changed	
  tremendously	
  over	
  these	
  past	
  years.	
  	
  
Our	
  time	
  in	
  port	
  is	
  limited,	
  and	
  our	
  time	
  ashore	
  is	
  shorter,	
  if	
  it	
  exists	
  at	
  all.	
  	
  This	
  has	
  
greatly	
  impacted	
  mariners’	
  personal	
  well-­‐being	
  and	
  the	
  long-­‐standing	
  Centers’	
  ability	
  to	
  
serve	
  the	
  needs	
  of	
  seafarers	
  and	
  military	
  personnel.	
  
	
  
	
   USS	
  was	
  born	
  as	
  a	
  result	
  of	
  President	
  Roosevelt’s	
  concern	
  for	
  seafarers’	
  needs	
  
during	
  World	
  War	
  II,	
  recognized	
  by	
  Congress	
  with	
  the	
  Seamen’s	
  Service	
  Act,	
  and	
  
acknowledged	
  by	
  our	
  government	
  for	
  the	
  critical	
  role	
  we	
  play	
  at	
  times	
  of	
  peace	
  and	
  
war.	
  	
  In	
  an	
  effort	
  to	
  keep	
  these	
  Centers	
  available	
  we	
  are	
  appealing	
  to	
  you	
  to	
  help	
  
sustain	
  these	
  important	
  centers:	
  USS	
  Bremerhaven,	
  USS	
  Casablanca,	
  USS	
  Diego	
  Garcia,	
  
USS	
  Okinawa,	
  USS	
  Busan	
  &	
  USS	
  Yokohama.	
  
	
  
	
   Thus,	
  I	
  am	
  asking	
  you	
  to	
  visit	
  the	
  USS’	
  website:	
  www.unitedseamensservice.org	
  
and	
  the	
  USS	
  Crowd	
  Funding	
  site:	
  www.youcaring.com/USSRising	
  and	
  support	
  our	
  
request	
  for	
  a	
  financial	
  contribution	
  to	
  “USS	
  Rising”,	
  a	
  $500,000,	
  Capital	
  Funding	
  
Campaign.	
  	
  Any	
  amount	
  you	
  can	
  give	
  would	
  be	
  appreciated	
  –	
  we	
  are	
  seeking	
  thousands	
  
of	
  small	
  donations.	
  	
  All	
  donations	
  are	
  tax	
  deductible	
  as	
  approved	
  by	
  law	
  under	
  section	
  
501	
  (c)	
  (3)	
  of	
  the	
  Internal	
  Revenue	
  Code	
  and	
  all	
  donated	
  funds	
  will	
  go	
  directly	
  to	
  
supporting	
  our	
  mariners.	
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  Executive	
  Director	
  
 

UNITED SEAMEN'S SERVICE 
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  

104 Broadway, Ground Floor 
Jersey City, NJ 07306 

	
  
TEL: (201) 369-1100 
FAX: (201) 369-1105 

EMAIL: ussammla@ix.netcom.com 
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Salutes the 

American Merchant Marine Veterans 
2018 National Convention 

ThaYou For 

United Seamen's Service (USS) 

United Seamen’s Service 

104 Broadway, Ground Floor 

Jersey City, NJ 07306 

www.unitedseamensservice.org 

Tel: (201) 369-1100 

S.O.S. USS Rising Campaign 

Crowdfunding Site: www.youcaring.com/USSRising 

OVERSEAS CENTERS 

Bremerhaven ● Casablanca ● Diego Garcia ● 

Okinawa ● Busan Main ● Busan Annex ● Yokohama 

For over seventy years, the USS Centers 
have provided a “home away from 
home” for seafarers across the globe 
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Apostleship of the Sea of the United States of America
(AOS-USA)

AOS-USA Salutes the America Merchant Marine Veterans for their service to the
maritime industry and to our country. 

Thank you for your service in Peace and War!

We wish to thank AMMV for it’s support of our efforts to Promote 
Capt. Leonard LaRue of the SS Meredith Victory to the title of Servant of God!

Capt. LaRue was a Merchant Marine Veteran of WWII, who sailed as an officer on the Mormac Mar. 
He took part in the Convoy, PQ 13, which sailed from Iceland to Murmansk.  He returned back to Iceland

on QP 11. After retirement he became a Benedictine Monk, known as Brother Marinus.

For more information or to join the Brother Marinus Newsletter send an E-Mail to:
BrotherMarinusCause@gmail.com

Apostleship of the Sea of the United States of America
The professional association of Catholic Mariners and Maritime Ministers.

Capt. George P. McShea, Jr - President
1500 Jefferson Drive 

Port Arthur, TX 77642-0646
PH: 409-985-4545                                                                                                  FAX: 409-985-5945
www.aos-usa.org                                                                                              aosusa@sbcglobal.net
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Good Luck and Best Wishes for a 
Successful Convention

Gulfstream Chapter
Ft. Lauderdale FL

In Memory of our Chapter members 
who have crossed the bar.

Gone but not forgotten!

Capt. Elizabeth Clark, Pres.
Stanley Blumenthal, V. P.
Mercedes Frassetti, Sec./Trea.
Robert Kenney, Sgt. At Arms
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Walter Kopatz was born in San 
Francisco on June 11, 1922. 
His father was a sailor for the 

Alaska Packers. At the age of 17, Walter 
joined the Marine Firemen’s Union in 
1939 and sailed as an Ordinary Seaman 
around the world.

 In 1940, Walter joined the Sailor’s 
Union of the Pacific. During World War 
II, Walter served aboard several ships 
which were torpedoed in 1942-1943; 
including SS President Pierce, SS 
John Sevier, and SS Monterey. The SS 
President Pierce was torpedoed off the 
coast of Morocco in 1942 and sunk by a 
German submarine U-130. The SS John 
Sevier was torpedoed in the Caribbean in 

1943 by a German submarine U-185. Also in November 1943, Walter was on the 
SS Monterey which shot down an enemy bomber which passed over the ship. The 
Monterey saved Canadian Soldiers on the troop ship, which had been bombed.
In 1945, Walter participated in the Battle of the Philippines on the Frederick 
Billings.
In 1949, Walter was on a diesel ship Surprise that ran aground 
when leaving Hong Kong.

In 1960, Walter was on the wine tanker SS Angelo Petri 
as an AB when the ship “broke up on the bar” in the 

Golden Gate. In January 1969, Walter sailed on the bar 
pilot ship where “we swamped the boat and were in the 

Pacific Ocean outside the Golden Gate in the water for 
one hour.” Walter helped save the pilot’s life.

 Water had a 40-year career sailing with the Sailor’s 
Union of the Pacific as an Ordinary Seaman, A.B., and 
Bosun. In addition, Walter had been a member of Star 
King Mason Lodge for 24 years and was a 32nd degree 
Scottish Rite Mason.
Walter was married 32 years to his wife, Corinne, 

and lived in the Sunset District in San Francisco. 
They have one daughter, Jennifer, who is a UC 

Berkeley Alumni.
  Some of you may have known Walter by his 

nickname “Tiny”. Walter was a member of the Golden Gate Chapter 
for 5 years. Walter died on July 25, 2000. Earlier that month, he attended the “Bloody 
Thursday” commemoration, outside the ILWU Local 10 hall in San Francisco, CA.

Remembering Walter Kopatz …

Tiny
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THE LONE STAR CHAPTER 
Of Houston, Texas

Pride of the Gulf Coast
Extends Our Best wishes to the Officers and Delegates 

to the 32nd National AMMV Convention 
may you be successful in all of your deliberations

Members in above photo, Left to Right:  Eugene Gidlin; George T. Hayden; Capt. James B. Gidlin, Vice President; Guadalupe 
R. Perez; Charles A. Mills, Secretary/Treasurer; Santos Flores, President; Capt. Theron Varvil

Very Best WISHES For A Successful Convention 
from the Great Port of Houston Texas

In this photo above are some of the members of the Chapter
Left to Right:  Guadalupe R. Perez; Capt. Theron L. Varvil, CO; Santos Flores;

Charles A. Mills, Secretary/Treasurer; Salvador B. Santillan

  ★  ★  ★  ★  Members  ★  ★  ★  ★

Edward M. O’Donnell
Thomas N. Lightsey

Earl S. Mask

S. G. Smith
Angle L. Torres

Ray Denison
Jesse M. Deming

Thomas B. Corrales
Manual O. Maldonado

Salvadore Santillan



Congratulations
 to all on Our 

32nd National Convention

Puget Sound Chapter
Serving the 

Greater Seattle-Tacoma Area

Puget Sound Chapter
Serving the 

Greater Seattle-Tacoma Area
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1701 E. Front Street    Traverse City, MI 49686

877-824-SHIP
www.nmc.edu/maritime
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Best Wishes 
to all

American Merchant Marine Veterans

You are great Americans,
and without you

our Armed Forces
would not have been victorious.

Thank you for your Service
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Chapter officers

Earl Giggers, President
William Marker, Vice President

Linda Roberts, Secretary/Treasurer
Timothy Munson, Chaplain

National Vice President Shirley Cauble 
Carole Gutierrez, RVP Region 7,

Oregon Chapter

Sternwheeler Portland is a floating Maritime Museum. She is a fully functional 
steam powered paddle-boat and a semi-permanent fixture on Portland’s waterfront. 
Moored near the USS Battleship memorial, the Portland was a featured tour event of 

2008 AMMV National Convention which was held in Portland.
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NEVER stop celebrating a Mariner’s Life! 
	
  
	
  

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
   	
  	
  	
   	
  	
  	
  
	
  
	
  

	
  	
  	
  	
   	
  	
  	
  	
   	
  	
  	
   	
  
	
  

	
  	
  	
   	
  	
   	
  
	
  

My Dad lived his life with a positive outlook. He was honest, caring, 
loving and kind; no wonder he collected so many female admirers. 
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100 Forbes Drive 
Martinsburg, WV 

 
iasknmc@uscg.mil 

1-888-427-5662 
www.dco.uscg.mil/nmc 

 On January 19, 1988, under provisions of Public 
Law 95-202, it was determined that the ocean-going 
service of the American Merchant Marine during 
the period of armed conflict from Dec. 7, 1941, to 
Aug. 15, 1945, shall be considered “active duty” for 
the purposes of laws administered by the  
Department of Veterans Affairs.  
 On Veterans Day, 1998, Public Law 105-368  
determined that service during the period of Aug. 
16, 1945, to Dec. 31, 1946, shall be considered “active 
duty” for the purposes of eligibility for burial and 
internment benefits. 
 U.S. Merchant Mariners who served in ocean-
going service during those dates may be eligible to 
receive a Certificate of Release or Discharge from 
Active Duty (DD Form 214) if they meet the  
eligibility criteria.  That criteria can be found 
on the National Maritime Center (NMC) 
website at www.dco.uscg.mil/nmc 
 under Record Requests.   

 Requests should be submitted using the  
Application for Discharge of Member or Survivor of 
Member of Group Certified to Have Performed  
Active Duty with the Armed Forces of the United 
States (DD Form 2168).  This form and directions for 
submitting it to the NMC can be found on our  
website at www.dco.uscg.mil/nmc. 
 For further questions regarding eligibility for 
WWII Merchant Marine Veterans, you may contact 
the NMC by calling the Customer Service Center at 
1-888-427-5662, by emailing iasknmc@uscg.mil, or 
by visiting our website at www.dco.uscg.mil/nmc. 
 The NMC recognizes the valuable and valiant 
service of WWII Merchant Mariners and would like 
to thank them for their great sacrifice made to our 
country. 
 The NMC is proud to assist WWII Merchant  

Marine Veterans in receiving a DD 
Form 214 and an Honorable  
Discharge Certificate (DD Form 

256).   
 

 

The National Maritime Center 
thanks 

all World War II 
Merchant Marine Veterans 

for their service. 

The NMC can help you... 

Liberty Ship SS Arthur M. Huddell 



Above:  Pictured left to right – Bob Ross, Sally Langwah, Crawford Knight, Shirley 
Knight and Roy Langwah.  All I said was “I thought I was holding Sally’s hand and it 

was  Crawford’s hand.”

RAZORBACK AMMV NEWSLETTER

Above: Wile traveling, we always try to visit our Merchant Marine familu. In Mississippi, 
we had a great pleasure of having reakfast with Don and Patti 

Scafidi. A great time was had by all. Don is the great
 Maritime  artist
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The United States Merchant Marine Veterans 
of World War II 

wish to honor and thank the heroic service and sacrifices made by 
merchant seamen in times of war and peace.

 The Lane Victory is open every day from 9 am to 4 pm for self guided tours.
The fee at the gangway is $7 for Adults, $3 for Children 5 to 14.

Active Duty personnel and children under 5 are free.
	 S. S. Lane Victory is located at:		  Mailing address:
	 Berth 49		  U.S. Merchant Marine Veterans of WWII
	 San Pedro, CA, 90733		  PO Box 629
	 Our Gangway Phone: (310) 519-9188		  San Pedro, CA, 90733-0629	

	 Office Phone:  (310) 519-9545	 	  General Email: Info@LaneVictory.org

S.S. Lane Victory





March 14 - 18, 2018

Brayton Purcell LLP is ready to assist you. Established in 1984, we have offices serving San 
Francisco, Los Angeles, Portland, Seattle, and Salt Lake City; we represent clients from all over the 

United States.  We are dedicated to helping protect your legal rights in the face of devastating 
losses, including mesothelioma, lung cancer or other asbestos-related illness, injury, death, or harm 

to you or your family members. 

Our legal staff consists of 35 attorneys and 185 support personnel with specialized medical, legal, 
construction, and technical knowledge that allows us to fight and obtain the best results possible for 

you and your family.

www.braytonlaw.com
HCook@braytonlaw.com

415-493-3592

BraytonPurcell LLP
thanks and salutes

American Merchant 
Marine and Navy Armed 
Guard Veterans of WWII

for their service and sacrifice 
throughout our nation’s history

in times of peace and war.

We are honored to support the 
32nd Annual AMMV National Convention

at the DoubleTree Westport Hotel
in St. Louis, MO.

Best wishes for a successful convention!

Our Areas of 
Legal Expertise
Mesothelioma
Our experience in 
handling mesothelioma, 
lung cancer, and 
asbestosis cases with 
compassion and 
dedication is unsurpassed 
by any other law firm.

Asbestos
Over the last 30 years 
we have created the 
largest jobsite, document, 
product, and witness 
database in the country. 
Having this information 
at our fingertips allows us 
to efficiently investigate 
and build a strong case 
for you at the outset, 
without the need to incur 
costs of hiring expensive 
investigators.

Workplace Law
Our Workers’ 
Compensation team has 
the expertise to help you 
file, pursue, and resolve 
your claim.

Personal Injury
We handle all types 
of injury, death, and 
accident cases, including 
pharmaceutical, toxic 
exposure, defective 
medical devices, and 
catastrophic injury.

222 Rush Landing Rd 
PO Box 6169 
Novato, CA 94945 
Ph: 415-898-1555 
TF: 800-598-0314 

806 SW Broadway 
Suite 1100 
Portland, OR 97205 
Ph: 503–295–4931 
TF: 888–560–7120 

352 Denver St E
Suite 250
Salt Lake City, UT 84111 
Ph: 801-521-1712
TF: 888-605-2242 

Los Angeles, CA 90014 
680 South Santa Fe Ave 
Los Angeles, CA 90021
Ph: 415-898-1555
TF: 800-598-0314 

SAN FRANCISCO BAY AREA OFFICE SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA OFFICE OREGON / WASHINGTON OFFICE UTAH OFFICE
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“CONGRATULATIONS”	
   
to 

All American Merchant Marine Veterans and National Officers 
and 

Best Wishes to the Convention Committee for a very 
Successful and Productive 

32nd Annual National Convention 
St. Louis, MO., – March 14th – March 18th, 2018 

from 
The Officers and Members of the Golden Gate Chapter 

San Francisco, CA 
General  Officers  

Harold  J.  Wagner,  Pres.,  CEO  
ChristianYuhas,  Exec.  V.P.  

Frank  Mendez,  Fin.  Secretary-­Treasurer  
Capt.  K.  C.  O’Brien,  Chaplain  

West  Region  V.P.  -­  Larry  Starn 

	
  	
  FLEET WEEK – OCTOBER 7th & 8th, 2017    
BLUE ANGELS 

S.S. JEREMIAH O’BRIEN 
SAN FRANCISCO BAY 
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The former Sacramento Valley chapter 
wishes you a great 
2018 Convention

Most of the folks shown above have passed now.  It was a good run. Most of those of us left
have joined the Golden Gate chapter, the Santa Rosa chapter or are a member of AMMV at large.  

We reluctantly closed the chapter in August of 2017.  

Our web site ammvsacvalley.com had a name change; it is now ammvgoldengate.org.
Bob Ulrich will continue to run the site but for the Golden Gate chapter. The name change will be 

verified through the National News magazine in the near future.

Bob will continue to provide the sheet music for band for our Merchant Marine song “Heave Ho.”
The music seems to be out of print but can be provided to a member working with a band or a 

bandmaster.  
Our song is like our flag. Make sure the band playing at patriotic events near you has

the music to our song so that it will be played. Every chapter should have a copy. 
Bob will send it to you via email.  You print it on your end.  Contact Bob at robteulrich@gmail.com.

Photo by Nancy Ulrich, 2006
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Marine Engineers’ Beneficial Association 
District No. 1-PCD (AFL-CIO) 

 
 

H. Marshall Ainley 
M.E.B.A. President 

 
Bill Van Loo 

Secretary-Treasurer 

 
Tracy Burke 

Government Fleet Rep. 

Adam Vokac 
Executive Vice President 

 
Jason Callahan 

Atlantic Coast Vice President 
 
Erin Bertram 

Gulf Coast Vice President 
 
 

 

 

 
 

M.E.B.A. Headquarters – 444 North Capitol Street, N.W., Suite 800 – Washington D.C. 20001 
Phone: (202) 638-5355 - Fax: (202) 638-5369 – mebahq@mebaunion.org - www.mebaunion.org 

M.E.B.A. is the nation's oldest maritime labor union, established in 1875. We represent 
licensed engine and deck officers aboard seagoing vessels, ferries and government- 
contracted ships. Our members also serve on tugs and barges, research vessels and in 
various capacities in the shoreside industries. In wartime, our members have sailed in 
virtually unarmed merchant ships delivering critical defense cargo despite attacks from 

enemy aircraft, submarines and warships. 

 
 
 

 

   Honoring our Merchant Mariners Past & Present                                                                                                                          
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Protecting the land of the free and the home of the brave since 1775, in peace and war, the first called upon and the last to return home. 

A M E R I C A N    M E R C H A N T    M A R I N E    V E T E R A N S 
1 in 26 mariners serving aboard merchant ships in WWII died in the line of duty, suffering a greater percentage of war-related deaths than any other U.S. service.    

 
“Meet me in St. Louie, Louie”       



 A person with 
courage, honor, 
and integrity 
who refused to 
compromise the 
truth, regardless of 
the consequences. 

He fought many 
battles trying to 
protect the right 
of seamen and had 
to pay a price for 
it on more than on 
occasion. He was 
always looking for 
ways to make going 
to sea a better and 
safer place for 
those of us who 
chose the “sea-
going profession.”  

Capt. Domenic A. Calicchio, USCG/USMM

May he have found smooth sailing on his Final Voyage. 
The Calicchio Family

In 1945, 

The U.S. Coast Guard established the
Domenic A. Calicchio Award in 2007 to be
presented to a graduate of the Investigation Officer Course who best 
exemplifies the old man’s code: “You did what you knew was right, not 
what anyone told you, you thought for yourself and did the right thing. 
You listened to people, but in the end you were your own person, and 
any compromise with something you knew was wrong violated the old 
man’s code.” 




